Winchester League of Women Voters

Steering Committee Minutes

	Meeting
	14 Jan 2009, 6:30 p.m.
	

	Host
	Marilyn Mullane
	33 Lloyd Street, Winchester (781)729-6787

	Facilitator
	Vicky Coccoluto
	

	Secretary
	Susan Lewis
	

	
	
	

	Next meeting
	04 Feb 2009
	

	Host
	Jo-Ann Michalak
	8 Glengarry Road, Winchester (781)729-9052

	Facilitator
	Elizabeth Ghoniem
	

	Secretary
	Brenda Johnson
	


· Attendees

Bonnie Alpert, Vicky Coccoluto, Elizabeth Cregger, Elizabeth Ghoniem, Susan Lewis, Jo-Ann Michalak, Judie Muggia, and Marilyn Mullane

· 1. Review and approval of the December meeting minutes 

Minutes presented by Jo-Ann Michalak were approved unanimously.  Also approved were Meeting Ground Rules. Jo-Ann will forward final December minutes to Frances Shawcross for posting on our website. 
· 2. Treasurer’s Report

2.1 – Six-month rev/expense vs. budget 

Elizabeth revised the budget report to more easily compare line items for FY08 and FY09. Expenses to date this year show expected overages in election events (due to hosting three candidate debates) and savings from the Moveable Feast.

2.2 – Change bank account type

With unanimous approval, Elizabeth will transfer funds from current Winchester Savings NOW account (which has a minimum balance) to another account at Winchester Savings that accrues no interest but does not have a minimum balance and allows online checking.

· 3. Upcoming Events

3.1 – Brainstorm Brunch - Sunday, January 25, 2009, 11:30-2pm

An E-mail reminder about the Brunch went out January 10th and the event is listed on the website. RSVPs are not needed for the event. All SC members were encouraged to bring a guest, and this push to "bring a guest" should be made in the final e-mail reminder to encourage potential new members. This reminder will go out with the Bulletin announcement on January 20.

3.11 – Location - Ledges Common Room

Reminder of location and directions will be included in the January 20 e-mail.

3.12 – Speaker – Diane Jeffery, President of LWVMA

Jo-Ann will introduce Diane, who will likely speak for about 30 minutes.

3.13 – Break-out session plan

In the break-out sessions, the various SC members in attendance will serve as facilitators and note takers.

3.14  – Refreshments

Brunch will be provided entirely by SC members, rather than asking other attendees to contribute. Members volunteered to bring the following:

· Judie, Bonnie, Vicky – main dish

· Jo-Ann – salad

· Susan, Marilyn, Betsy – dessert 

· Betsy – white wine

· Elizabeth – Red wine, table cloths, paper plates, cups, utensils

· Vicky – non-alcoholic beverages

3.15 – Other – review of LWVMA positions / recommended study topics

· Vicky and Jo-Ann will prepare something on LWVMA issues to get to members in advance, as well as bring to the BB. 

· The LWVMA Program Plan Recommendation Form is due February 13. 

· Breakout sessions should also brainstorm themes for the coming year, to be selected at the Annual Meeting.

· The need for additional SC members should be discussed.

3.16 – e-mail and postcard

Judie offered to follow-up with Madeleine about a postcard. (This was done and the postcard was mailed to most members on Friday, 1-16.) Susan will send out e-mail on January 20.

3.2 – Book Discussion - Tuesday, March 24, 2009 

There was discussion about whether this date was the same as town elections. It was later confirmed that town elections are March 31.

3.21 – topic Assassin’s Accomplice, led by author Kate Larson

Kate is available for the March 24 date.

3.22 – Confirm:  Time 7 p.m; location, WPL

The SC agreed that the event should officially run from 7-8:30 pm. This will allow some time for book signing, etc. before the library closes at 9pm. Jo-Ann will confirm this time with the library.

3.23 – Book Ends  

Elizabeth reported that the book will be available at Book Ends for a 20 percent discount. (It is only out in hardcover.) 

3.24 – pre-event publicity

Elizabeth will draft a blurb to submit to the Star, put on the website and in the bulletin, and circulate to other SC members to distribute. SC members offered to forward it to the following:

· Susan – Multicultural Network, FAN, Newcomers and Neighbors

· Bonnie​ - Friends of the Library, book clubs at library

· Betsy – Historical Society

3.3 – Annual Meeting - Thursday, May 28, 2009 

3.31 – Date

SC agreed that 5-28 would be preferable to the first week in June. The date is tentative, pending speaker's availability. Alternative dates (in order of preference) are 6-2 (Tuesday), 6-3 (Wednesday), 6-4 (Thursday).

3.32 – Speaker

Peter Levine, Director of Research, College of Citizenship/Public Service, Tufts. Jo-Ann will follow up with him.

3.33 – Theme for Coming Year

At the Brainstorm Brunch, members should begin discussing possible themes for next year. A vote can be taken at the Annual Meeting to select the theme.

3.34 – Location

There seemed to be consensus that the Annual Meeting should be held again at It Rains Fishes. We will need to ensure that enough money is collected to cover food expenses and that there is not over-ordering.

3.35 – Pre-meeting publicity, outreach to public

Not discussed in detail.

3.36 – Budget subcommittee 

To draft a budget 2 months prior to the meeting, Judie and Vicky will work with Elizabeth. 

· 4.0 New Business / Spring Dates of note  

4.1 - Appoint LWV “point person” 

Judie Muggia will be listed as the contact person both on the Minuteman Library System and, if it exists, in the National League database. (Vicky will confirm the former and Susan will look into the later.)

4.2 – Dates of Note

· January 20 – Presidential Inaugural

· February 13—LWVMA Program Planning Recommend Form due. Vicky later volunteered to submit this.
 

· March 4 – last day to register to vote in Town Election

- “Day on the Hill” at the Boston State House

· March 6 - Online Student Essay

· March 15 – possible Sunday date for “Day at the Races” forum for contested town offices  

Decision on this should be made at February 4th SC meeting.

· March 24 – Book Discussion

· March 31 – Town Elections

· April 5 – Student Essay awards ceremony – Faneuil Hall

· April 20 – Patriot’s Day/Marathon/school vacation begins

· April 27 – Spring Town Meeting

· May 16 – EnKA parade 

SC would like to have a float/presence in the parade. Lisa Kalner-Williams last year thought we, at the very least, could march carrying our banner in the parade, thus keeping up a public presence. Lisa might be interested in being the ‘point person’ for this.  

· May 28 – (tentative) LWVW Annual Meeting

· May 29-30 – LWVMA Convention – Newton Marriott 

· June 6 – Town Day 

· 5. Reports

5.1 – Membership initiative

5.11 Response to renewal letters / e-mail

Susan Lewis reported that letters were sent out in December both to people who were active members in 2008 (83 members) and people who had been members in the past (roughly 50). A reminder e-mail was sent out January 12th. As of January 13, roughly 45 people had signed up for 2009, including a few inactive members. As of January 18, the number of renewals is up to 53. 
5.12 Additional ideas

Effort to date has focused on reaching out to current and past members, rather than recruitment of new people. The Brainstorm Brunch, Book Discussion and Annual Meeting should provide additional opportunities to invite guests and recruit new members. Susan will still pursue ideas mentioned in past meetings to recruit new members through other organizations in town, such as FAN and Newcomers and Neighbors.

Elizabeth confirmed that new members can continue to be reported to LWVUS (and dues paid in for them) throughout the year.

5.13 Recruitment for next Steering Committee

For a status report, as of now we are 9 SC members (not including Jessica, who indicated she would resign effective with their move). Three current members, Vicky, Betsy and Brenda, will be completing the second two-year term in June 2009, and will step down; Bonnie will complete a two-year term and step down, so the continuing SC will be five members:  Elizabeth, Susan, Jo-Ann, Judie and Marilyn. Thus, we should look to recruit several new SC members to spread the work among those who will continue to serve.

5.14 Membership database on Google Docs

Susan has put the member database on Google Docs so that the SC committee can see both active and past members.

5.2 – Fund-raising

5.21 Committee?

Betsy will try to recruit people to form a steering committee. She had contacted Kim Whittaker, who is quite busy and offered to consult on an event but will not be able to take leadership. We may want to consider a "Champagne and Chocolate" event similar to another chapter's successful event. Such an event might be held at the Griffin Museum, depending on cost.

5.3 – High School Voter Registration

Marilyn reported that we plan to do an event in Woburn sometime this spring and will be looking for volunteers. (Several people have indicated on their renewal forms that they are interested in helping with voter registration. This is noted in the "notes" section on the Google Docs member database.)

5.4 – Bulletin

5.41 – Jessica Farewell

Elizabeth offered to draft a tribute to Jessica for her service on the SC.

5.42 – Constant Contact

Susan and Vicky reported on the Bulletin Committee's desire, at Susan's recommendation, to use Constant Contact (an e-mail marketing program) for mass e-mails, including notices about the Bulletin. The cost to send an unlimited number of messages to a list of 1-500 people is roughly $16/month. The SC agreed that this was worthwhile. Susan plans to begin using Constant Contact for the January 20 mailing.

· 6. Recap of recent events

6.1 – WinCAM program – December 5

Elizabeth and Marilyn reported that the taping went well.

6.2 – Moveable Feast – December 5

A good time had by all.

· 7. Future meetings

There will not be a June 3 meeting. Remaining meetings are:



HOST


FACILITATOR
SECRETARY

Feb 4

Jo-Ann Michalak
Elizabeth Ghoniem
Brenda Johnson

Mar 4

Susan Lewis

Bonnie Alpert
Judie Muggia

Apr 1

Brenda Johnson
Betsy Cregger
Vicky Coccoluto

May 6

Bonnie Alpert
Jo-Ann Michalak
Brenda Johnson

July 1

Judie Muggia

Brenda Johnson
Jo-Ann Michalak

